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 Our Next Meeting: 

 Pat Robinson 
 Presentation on Cyber Security 
 Thursday, Dec. 13th @ 6:45 pm 
 Hunters Glen Baptist Church 
 4001 Custer Road, Plano  
 North Side of Church 
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January Program 
Jeanne Smith 

Get ready for 2019 to have a variety of guest speakers and workshops to meet 
anyone and everyone’s quilting genre! 

January welcomes Ann Loveless who is a native of 
Frankfort, Michigan which is located on the shore of Lake 
Michigan. Ann’s inspiration and designs come from nature 
and the beautiful lakes and woods of Northwest and the 
Upper Peninsula of Michigan. Ann works from photographs 
and develops her designs directly onto cotton batting 
randomly cutting and placing pieces. Her techniques include 
“Fabric Mosaic” (fusible appliqué), “Impressionistic” (layered 
fabrics under black tulle) and “Collage” (fusible appliqué). All 
three techniques involve free motion machine stitching. Ann 
will present a program on Thursday, January 10th:  Landscape 
Art Quilts. 

On Friday, January 11th, Ann will teach a workshop titled 
“Lake Collage”. This is a Lake Michigan beach scene with 
birch trees and other trees flanking the sides along with dune 
grass and sparkling water. 

Ann will provide specialty fabrics to share and a photo to 
work from. 

 

VISIT OUR WEBSITE AT:  www.qgplano.org 

December 2018 Volume 36, Issue 12 

Bring to Dec 13th Meeting: 
 For Membership: Name Badge  
 For Retreat 2019: $50 deposit 
 For Community Service: 

Pillowcase, cuddles, quilts, tops. 
 Lovepacs items. 
 Microwaveable Bowl in Gift Bag 

https://www.facebook.com/QuiltersGuildofPlano/
http://www.quiltsbyann.com/wp-content/uploads/2013/11/Lake-Collage.jpg
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The workshop on Saturday, January 
12th, “Poppies Impressionistic” is a 
floral garden of various shades of red 
poppies and greens along with purple 
flower accents and embellished with 
beads and crystals. 

Ann will provide a photo to work 
from and will share printed poppy 
fabric.  You are welcome to bring your own poppy or floral 

photo to work from. 

On Thursday, February 14th, 
Martha Lindberg from Mesquite, 
Texas will join us.  She will present a 
lecture and trunk show combination 
titled “My Quilt Journey”. Then on 
Saturday, February 16th, she will 
present a workshop on her “Wonky 
Dresden Neighborhood”. This fun quilt 
is a twist on the traditional Dresden 
Plate block.  Each blade is turned into a 
wonky house making this Dresden 

Neighborhood come to life.  Every 
quilt will be a little different because 
creativity will come into play designing 
each house with a special roof, door 
and windows.  It will be each 
attendee’s unique creation.  Come join 
the fun! 

   

http://www.quiltsbyann.com/wp-content/uploads/2013/11/Poppies1.jpg
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Spray Basting Day 

Guild members, Monica Hendewerk and Barbara Collins are 
at it again to organize a “spray basting day” on Wednesday, Jan 
9th, 10:00am till about 2 or 3:00 with a bring-your-own lunch 
break at noon. We only need about 6 people (because Monica 
and Barbara are working too). This group meets about twice a 
year, gets donation quilts, batting and backing from Community 
Service, and spray bastes them at Monica’s house; then 
Community Sew makes them available at the Guild meetings for 
members to take home and quilt at their leisure.  

Large tables are clamped together and put on risers (no 
crawling on the floor), and we use a non-toxic spray baste. Even 
with 4 people spritzing, there is no smell to attack your senses. 
We like to have 2 pressers, 4 spray basters, 1 to trim excess 
fabric/batting, and 1 to fold neatly, count and bag. We even 
rotate jobs when someone gets tired of doing a job. Our goal is 
to baste 50 quilts, which is an easy goal; we have pushed 
ourselves to do 77 at one spray basting day. 

So please help us out for the day. Email Monica 
(mhendewerk@gmail.com) and she will give you her address. 

Reminder 

Remember to enter your volunteer hours on the website.  
Go to Members <Pulldown> Time Management and then 
pulldown Report Volunteer Hours or Report Hours in Bulk 

 

Stocking Report: 

I gave over 1000 stockings to the lady from Soldiers Angels. 
As it turns out, the lady who had been doing this passed away in 
April, and the one that I met yesterday is new. She told me that 
these stockings along with all the goodies that we donated will 
go all over the world, to VA hospitals, active military, and so on, 
that we take for granted. I stuck in one of our teddy bear 
ornaments, and when the woman found that, she asked if I 
could sew it onto a hole in her jeans. No, I did not have needle 
and thread. Little sewing kits might be a good idea. Maybe a 
bobbin full of thread, a needle and a few pins. 

   
I will have kits available for y'all at the December meeting.  

They are due in October, so no hurry yet. Having all of them 
done in May worked very well. I am so proud of all of you!  I was 
able to focus on my entries in our show, and on washing and 
ironing fabric to get it ready for this year's stockings. Thanks to 
each one who participated. Let me say again, you are welcome 
to turn in partially finished kits, but please, no pins. Those were 
not very fun. 

Shelter Pet Beds 

I took 9 SPB's to a small no kill shelter on 18th street between 
K Ave and the DART tracks. They were glad to get them. I 
encourage all of you to keep up the good work on these. You do 
not have to bring them to me. Take them to a shelter of your 
own choice, just report your hours, and email the number of 
SPB’s to Community Service. 

Martha O’Grady 

Fallen Angels reply: 

"300 stocking filled and 
ready to go out to our 
vets. Thank you so very 
much for your donation." 

Keep telling yourself: 

 Computers are our 
friend! 

 Computers are fun 
to use! 

mailto:mhendewerk@gmail.com
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Retreat 2019 

Hi All - Retreat planning is in full swing. We are so 
excited to let you know that there are just 15 open 
spots left for retreat. Final payments are due January 1, 
2019. Please make sure you send your payments to 
Carol Long to ensure you don't miss out on the fun.  
Feb 21st - 24th, 2019   Things to look forward to: 
Scissor Sharpener - the Scissor Man from the quilt 

show will be at Retreat! He will be there all day Friday 
to sharpen your Rotary Blades, Scissors, Knives, etc. 

Project Linus will be visiting with us during lunch on 
Friday to talk about the wonderful work they do and 
how we can help them reach their goal. 

Food Bank of Dennison - Sandy will once again be 
heading this project - we will be posting a list of much 
needed items and when you bring them to retreat 
you will be entered into a special drawing for a prize 
valued at $400!!! 

Community Sew - we will also have blocks for everyone 
to sew ensuring that we complete at least 7 quilt tops 
for our community service! 

There is so much more planned but, we want to 
keep a few secrets and surprises! 

Can't wait to see you there - Julie and Sandy 

 

Quilt Show 2019 

Hi Everyone - 
We are still in need of a few chair positions - if you would like to 

volunteer please contact Julie Brooks, icjules@yahoo.com or call her at 
972-978-8780. 
Co - Show Chair - this person will work closely with the Show Chair for 

2019 and then take the helm for the 2020 Show - it is a shadow 
position with the realization they will be in charge the next year. 

Raffle Quilt - work with all the local shops, guilds, community events to 
bring the quilt to these places and sell tickets - goal is to sell out 
$5000 worth of tickets - this person/small group has to be willing to 
either take the quilt themselves or get sign-ups for others to take it. 
They are also responsible for getting tickets to all the members and 
collecting all raffle monies. 

Signs/Ribbons (need 2 Co-Chairs) - Signs is responsible for hanging all 
quilt entry signs, vendor signs, row signs and ensuring all spelling is 
correct and timely - this is a sitting job at a computer and printer but 
is time sensitive and this person should work well under time 
constraints. Orders all the ribbons and has a volunteer team to hang 
them on Thursday; they have to check and double check 
winners/ribbons against a list. 

Special Exhibits (need 2 Co-Chairs) - Chair/Small Group - each year this 
Chair picks a person, category or type of quilting to "Showcase".  This 
is a great position for a small group - you will be responsible for 
collecting the quilts and working with registration to lay out the floor 
plan while getting all the individual quilt information to the Signs 
Chair 

Volunteers - responsible for ensuring all volunteer slots are filled for the 
Wednesday - Saturday of the show for each Chair - this year we will 
be using an online scheduling system so this person will need to learn 
how to set up the times and jobs in the software and remind and 
check in and check out all volunteers. They will also need to record 
the volunteer hours, order pins and be at the show to oversee all 
Volunteers. Julie Brooks 

mailto:icjules@yahoo.com
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Guild Activities 

It’s that time of year!  The holidays are here, family is coming 
into town, and you’ve got to finish up your shopping lists and 
wrap those presents!  It can sometimes be a lot to juggle, and 
frankly, buying presents can quickly go from a fun activity to a 
downright chore.  What do you buy for that person on your list 
who has everything?  I’ve got the solution for you.  Try making 
some microwaveable bowls in gorgeous fabrics pulled right 
from your stash!  All you need is a little fabric, batting, thread, 
and voila!  You’ve got a gift after only one hour in front of your 
sewing machine!  Just remember that all materials need to be 
100% cotton, as polyester materials or metallic threads will melt 
in the microwave.  At the December meeting we will be having a 
fun gift exchange where we will be exchanging these 
microwaveable bowls.  Just bring one, or even a pair of bowl 
covers in a cute gift bag and join the fun!  Patterns and a video 
tutorial can be found on our website.  Click on Activities and 
then Challenge, and let’s get sewing! 

Thank you to all who participated in the November Three 
Day Retreat at Best Little Retreat Center in Texas!  We had tons 
of fun while we worked on all our beautiful projects.  The next 
one-day retreat will be Friday, January 25th, and then we have 
our big annual overnight retreat at the Hilton Garden Inn in 
Denison!  Mark your calendars for February 21st-24th.  Balances 
for the annual retreat are due by January 1st, so bring in your 
check or cash to the December meeting and turn in your 
payment to Carol Long at the Activities table.  If you would like 
to sign up for the January one day retreat, please head over to 
the website and click on “Day Retreats” under the Activities tab, 
to find out more information and print out a Day Retreat 
Registration Form.  I will also have signup sheets available at the 
Activity table in the main hallway at guild meetings if you would 
like to sign up while there.  Retreats are a great place to meet 
other members and learn new techniques while having a blast! 

It’s now month three for our Quiltmaker’s Puzzle Block of the 
Month!  At the December meeting, I will be revealing block 
patterns for blocks 5 and 6.  Bring in any of your completed 
blocks, whether from month one or two, and we will have a big 
reveal.  If you are new or haven’t yet heard about our Block of 
the Month, there is still time to participate!  This is a free 
challenge that focuses on color value, and its importance in 
creating a successful quilt.  You will be working with only 8 
fabrics to make your blocks.  The blocks that you will be putting 
together each month will be the same every time, but with 
unique color placement within each block design, you will be 
able to create blocks that look strikingly different from one 
another.  To find instructions, patterns, a fabric requirements 
and swatch page, as well as other resources, go to the website 
at www.qgplano.org under the Activities tab, and click on 
“Challenge”.  I can’t wait to see your beautiful work! 

Leanna Williams 

  

Happiness Is…QUILTING! 
153 S. Central Expressway, McKinney, 

TX  75070 

972-542-8839 

                    Shop Hours:  Mon-

Sat 10-5 

“The Happiest Little Quilt Shop In Texas!” 

www.HappinessIsQuilting.com 
info@HappinessIsQuilting.com   

We proudly sell and 
offer service for all 

BERNINA and PFAFF 
sewing machines. 

http://www.qgplano.org/
http://www.happinessisquilting.com/
mailto:info@HappinessIsQuilting.com


  

COMMON THREADS December 2018 page 6 Quilters Guild of Plano 

Community Service 

Reflections and Resolutions 
submitted by Kaye Dunn 

This year is quickly coming to an end and we are all busy with 
holiday preparations – shopping, cooking, decorating, family 
gatherings, parties and the list goes on and on. So take a breath, 
make yourself a cup of tea, sit down in a quiet corner and spend 
some time reflecting on the past year before it’s gone for good.  

Our guild membership has been very civic minded in 2018 
which is evidenced by the record number of donations made to 
the 10 agencies we support. Jan Hughes, the director of the 
PISD School-Age Parent Program, was blown away by your gifts 
to their Christmas Party. If you participated in the “Quilt 
Challenge” or the “Stocking Project” or made pillowcases, 
cuddles, taggies, afghans or pet beds you know the warm 
feeling experienced by giving to others in our community.  

Now that you’re having that second cup of tea and maybe a 
cookie it’s time to make some resolutions for 2019. Perhaps you 
have an idea for your “Birthday Quilt”. Have you ever 
participated in the “Stocking Project”? Martha O’Grady will be 
happy to supply you with kits. Maybe you should come by the 
Community Service table and see what we have available to 
quilt or bind. And don’t forget about the two sit and sew days 
we have (2nd Tuesday at Plano Sewing Center and 3rd Saturday 
at The Best Little Retreat Center in Texas) where all you have to 
do is bring your sewing machine and we will supply the kit or 
project. 

So now that you have patted yourself on the back for all you 
have done in 2018 and have made your list of what you intend 
to do in 2019 it’s time to put that cup in the dish washer and 
take the dog for a walk and enjoy this Texas weather. 

Birthday Quilts 
Sherry Worley 

The Birthday Quilt Drawing is rapidly approaching!  A 
Birthday Quilt is a gift quilt that you complete and turn in to 
Community Service.  It will be given with our regular donations 
to someone who could really use a great big hug!  The Birthday 
Quilts are really a gift to yourself of comfort and satisfaction in 
knowing that you made someone’s life better. 

This year’s drawing is centered on fabric.  The prizes include 
layer cakes, jelly rolls, charm squares and maybe even some 
hand dyed fabrics.  To be sure that everyone who donated a 
Birthday Quilt is entered in the December drawing please take a 
moment to email (sherry-worley@att.net) or text 972-816-
5507 to remind us that you did participate.  It is not too late to 
get your name in the drawing…just donate a quilt at the 
December meeting! 

 
 
 
 

  

COMMON THREADS AD RATES 

Half Page: Quarter Page: Business Card: 
5.2” wide x 7.6” tall 5.2” wide x 3.8” tall 3.5” wide x 2” tall 
1 month = $40 1 month = $25 1 month = $15 
3 months = $90 3 months = $60 3 months = $35 

Please make ads in “jpg” files and email to 
media@qgplano.org. 

mailto:sherry-worley@att.net
mailto:media@quiltersguildofplano.org
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Membership 

The November meeting was abuzz with getting renewals 
signed up and giving out renewal cards. We still have several 
renewal cards to be picked-up. Please do so at the next meeting. 
A CALL FOR HELP – Dues were due on September 30th and if you 
haven’t renewed please do so. We have a link on the website to 
help with printing out a renewal sheet and where to mail it 
along with your dues, OR you can renew at the December 
meeting. Dues are $30.00. 

We had in attendance a total of 62 members and 8 visitors. 
Visitors were Lori Beach, Margaret Harkins, Laura Hatfield, 

Kim Imel, Annalee Smith, Tracey Tatum, Rodawna Wiant and 
Jackson Williams. 

I would like to thank Donna Petrick for filling in for me at the 
November meeting. 

Jan Eby brought in super door prices for this month’s meeting. 
We would like to thank Sew Let’s Quilt it, Blue Ribbon Quilt Shop, 
Fabric Fanatics, Stitched with Love, Linda’s Electric Quilters, as 
well as private donors. Donations were Gift Certificates, Patterns, 
Row by Row Kits, Yardage of Fabrics, One block Wonder Book, 
The Quilter’s Bible, and Several Fat Quarters. Please remember 
to thank the shops for their donations. 

Our door prize chair, Jan Eby, has 3 block-of-the-month quilt 
kits to be awarded in January by drawing. Please enter at the 
December or January meeting. Also check out her article in the 
newsletter about the blocks-of-the-month. 

New Small Group forming: 
A Singer Featherweight Fellowship Group is forming to meet 

monthly starting in January. Email Jeanne Vogel at 
pickincotton26@verizon.net to complete a survey to determine 
meeting schedule.  Sue Rentz & Carole Glover 

Co-VP of Membership 

 December Birthdays 
Sarah Newell 12/2 
Charlotte Kingsley 12/5 
Mary N. Shannon 12/5 
Donna Wall 12/6 
Jill Isakson 12/7 
Mike Jones 12/7 
Joan Bolesworth 12/8 
Peggy Burrell 12/8 
Angel Hawks 12/8 
Sherry Kelly 12/10 
Kemberly Wilshire 12/10 
Emily Armstrong 12/11 
Lyn Jennings 12/12 
Paula Washler 12/14 
Elizabeth Waltrip 12/16 
Dana Braden 12/17 
Mickie Warrington 12/20 
Tisha Copeland 12/21 
Aurora Chancy 12/22 
Sheila Hill 12/22 
Dianne Cronenberg 12/23 
Sharon Schenke 12/23 
Karen Edmondson 12/24 
Donna Lobelson 12/24 
Cathy Rathgeber 12/24 
Judy Quintus 12/25 
Kaye Dunn 12/27 
Elisabeth Stillson 12/28 

mailto:pickincotton26@verizon.net
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Letter from the President 

I hope you all had a wonderful Thanksgiving.  Our family has the 
tradition of taking turns sharing something we are thankful for as we 
eat our wonderful meal.  It is warming to see how we are truly 
blessed and how we enjoy sharing it with each other. 

As well, our Quilt Family means so much to me and I feel we have 
so much to be thankful for.  We are growing, we have great 
programming, our Show’s image is getting stronger and our 
Community Service work is benefiting others outside our family.   

Getting members involved is a big challenge for us.  Our board is 
working to find ways to get more members involved, but it can’t be 
done without you.  There is a saying about many volunteer 
organizations: “80% of the work is done by 20% of the members”.  
Let’s not be one of those organizations.  We have a good number of 
volunteer opportunities with both our Show and the Guild leadership 
that needs to be filled.  Everything from agreeing to help set up 
tables before our meeting to taking on leadership roles such as Co-
Show Chair or TAQG Rep. You are all the heart of our Guild and I 
would like to ask that you take the time to see where you best fit, 
jump in and get involved. 

Take a minute and look through our website – this is the best 
vehicle to see the work being done and identify opportunities you to 
take part in. Sign-up for workshops – remember that is an added 
value to our members, there are neighboring Guilds that can’t provide 
that for their members. Join a small group – this is a great way to get 
to know your fellow members in a one-on-one way. And most 
important, be willing to say “yes” when you are asked to help out. 

Our challenge is to adapt to our growing 
membership.  We need to change when needed, 
improve where we can and continue to share and 
support our fellow members.  I am looking forward to 
getting to know all of you better and working with you 
to help make Quilters Guild of Plano the best Guild ever!  

Rose Davis, President 

 

Block of the Month Pattern Error 
There was a minor mistake in the Block of the Month 

Pattern 4 that was originally posted on the website. 
Pattern 4 has been corrected and reposted to the website.  
Please print a new copy of Pattern 4 from the website. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   
 

Long Arm Quilting & Embroidery 
Ohana Farm 

& 
Custom Designs 

Diana Collins 
10469 W. FM 455 Celina, TX 75009 
469-450-6826 
Email: ohanafarmandcustomdesigns@gmail.com 
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November Meeting Photos 

 

 

 

 

 



  

COMMON THREADS December 2018 page 10 Quilters Guild of Plano 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  



  

COMMON THREADS December 2018 page 11 Quilters Guild of Plano 

General Meeting Minutes 
Nov 8, 2018 Julie Schaefer 

Pam Wingate, past President, called the meeting to order at 6:48 pm. 
President’s Business: 
 Corrections to the October 11, 2018 minutes were made.  The minutes 

were approved as corrected. 
 The Treasurer’s Year End Financial Report was approved as written in 

the Guild Newsletter. 
 The Common Threads Quilt Guild members from Gainesville were 

exhibiting their raffle quilt. 

Committee Reports: 
Community Service: Kaye Dunn 
 The following have been donated: 1 blanket, 24 quilts, 48 cuddles and 

22 pillow cases. 
 The next sew days are November 13th at Plano Sewing Center and 

November 17th at The Best Little Retreat Center. 
 Martha O’Grady has stockings to be sewn. 
 With her Minnie Mouse ears on Kaye showed the 2 mini quilts that had 

been turned in for the 2019 Guild Show.  Members were encouraged 
to make a mini. 

Finance:  Carol Long 
 Prior to the next general meeting (6:00) a committee will audit the 

books.  Volunteering for the committee were: Monica Hendewerk, 
Barbara Collins, and Debbie Skorepa. 

Guild Activities:  Leanna Williams 
 The following Day Retreats are scheduled: Friday November 30th 

through Sunday December 2nd; Friday January 25th. 
 In December the Guild activity will be to make soup bowl cozies. 
 The Quiltmakers Puzzle Block of the Month Challenge blocks 3 and 4 

are on the website under Activities and Challenge. 
Membership:  Sue Rentz 
 There were 60 members present and 8 visitors: Rodawna Wiant, 

Margaret Harkins, Jackson Williams, Lori Beach, Kim Imel, Annalee 
Smith, Laura Hatfield and Tracey Tatum. 

 Members are encouraged to pay their yearly dues.  Those members 
that have renewed will have their membership cards to pick up.  Please 
do so. 

 Ten door prizes were given out.  The prizes were from: Stitched With 
Love, Sew Let’s Quilt It, Linda’s Electric Quilters, 2 from Blue Ribbon 
Quilt Shoppe, 2 from Fabric Fanatics and 3 from private donors. 

 Jan Eby has 3 block of the month kits for members to sign up for a 
drawing. 

2019 PQG Show:  Karen Freeman 
 There are 7 Show Committee Chair spots to be filled.  The following are 

the positions open:  Co-Show Chair, Raffle Quilt, Signs/Ribbons (2 Co-
Chairs), Special Exhibits (2 Co-Chairs) and Volunteers.  If interested 
please contact Karen or Julie Brooks.  Karen.freeman@nokia.com      
icjules@yahoo.com.   

 The First Show Committee meeting is November 18th, 4:00, Sunrise 
Senior Living Center. 

2019 Retreat:  Karen Freeman 
 There are 15 spots open for the February 21-24, 2019 Guild retreat at 

the Hilton Garden Inn in Denison.  Anyone may sign up for the retreat; 
you don’t have to be a member of the QGP. Contact Karen or Julie 
Brooks. (cf. above)  Payment for everyone attending is due on/before 
Jan. 1, 2019. 

Past Business: 
 Sherry Worley exhibited a “Birthday Quilt” and again asked that any 

member who has previously turned in a Birthday Quilt to please text or 
email her. sherry-worley@att.net 
The drawing for a gift will be at the next general meeting. 

New Business: 
 Karen Bethel (karenbethel@hotmail.com) mentioned that the Nifty 

Needlers small group were needing members.  When they meet they 
do hand work (embroidery, crocheting, knitting, binding) rather than 
bringing a sewing machine.  They meet the 1st and 3rd Friday of every 
month from 10:00-12:00 at a members home.   

 Jeanne Vogel is starting a group of Singer Featherweight owners to 
meet monthly.  If interested please contact Jeanne. 
(pickincotton26@verizon.net)  There are presently 15 members on the 
list. 

With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:20. 
The program for the evening was Dani Ives Presenting on painting with 

wool. 
The next meeting will be December 13th, 2018 at 6:45 pm. 

mailto:Karen.freeman@nokia.com
mailto:icjules@yahoo.com
mailto:sherry-worley@att.net
mailto:karenbethel@hotmail.com
mailto:pickincotton26@verizon.net
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Board Minutes 
Members can find the Minutes for the Board 

Meeting on the Web Site under 
Members/Documents - <Pulldown> - Board 
Meeting Minutes 

Financials 
The Monthly Financial Report can be found on 

the website under Members/Documents - 
<Pulldown> - Financials 

Officers & Committee Chairs 
President ................................................. Rose Davis 

Parliamentarian  ................................ Pam Wingate 
TAQG Representative  ........................... Rose Davis 

VP of Community Service ........ Kaye Dunn/Linda Neal 
Service Quilts .................................... Donna Petrick 
 ............................................. /The Wednesday Girls 
Christmas Stockings  ..................... Martha O'Grady 

VP of Guild Activities ....................... Leanna Williams 
Guild Retreat 2019 ............................... Julie Brooks 
 ...................................... /Sandy Buttine/Carol Long 
Day Retreat ..................................  Leanna Williams 

VP Finance ................................................ Carol Long 
Treasurer  .......................................... Chanda Smith 
Guild Products & Pins ....................... Donna Petrick 

VP of Education ...................................... Kathy Scott 
Education - Children  .......................... Mary Bishop 
Education - High School ................... LaDawn Dalley 
Education – Organizations ............................. Open 
Education – Seniors ......................... Aurora Chancy 

VP of Membership ................ Carol Glover/Sue Rentz 
Bee Keeper ........................................... Debbie Saul 
Nine Patch .......................................... Debbie Seher 
Hospitality ................ Jeanne Vogel/Diana Florence 
Door Prizes .................................................. Jan Eby 

VP of Media ............................................ Dena Smith 
Newsletter .......................................... John Worley 
Webmaster ...................................... Lynne Fritsche 
Social Media ....................................... Ginny Cherry 
Email Coordinator ........................ Caroline Gagnon 
Historian ............................................... Dena Smith 

VP of Programs ................ Jeanne Smith/Janet Carver 
Programs Assistants ........................ Sharon Schenke 
 ........................... /Barbara Snyder /Rachel Carithers 

Secretary ............................................. Julie Schaefer 
Quilt Show Chair 2019.............................Julie Brooks 

Show Co-Chair................................................ Open 
Show Process Coordinator .............. Barbara Collins 

Quilters Guild of Plano 
The Quilters Guild of Plano exists to bring together people who share a love of quilts and quilting, 

preserve the heritage of quilting, promote the knowledge and understanding of all aspects of quilting, 
and provide opportunities for continuing education among those interested in the art of quilting. 
Together we learn from national and local quilt teachers and speakers, and share our work with each 
other and the community. All levels of quilters are encouraged to join us, including beginners. We are 
a 501 (c) 3 organization. 

The Quilters Guild of Plano normally meets at Hunters Glen Baptist Church, 4001 Custer Road. 
The church is on the west side of Custer Road between Parker Road and Spring Creek Parkway. We 
will be meeting at the north end of the church again – where we met last year. There is parking 
around the north side building and a large parking lot across Pleasant Valley Drive. Enter the double 
doors on the north side. Immediately to the right is a set of stairs and an elevator. You will take 
those to the second floor and go down the hall to rooms 266 and 267 at the end of the hall.  There 
will be signs pointing the way. The Guild meets the second Thursday of each month. Meetings start 
at 6:45 pm with a social time from 6:15pm to 6:45pm. Guests are always welcome at the meetings. 



 

WORKSHOP REGISTRATION 
Workshops are: $45/day for members and $55/day for non-members. (Members receive a 
$5 discount if paid 30 days before the workshop.) 
See the Guild website at www.qgplano.org and go to the 
Programs page (on the Activities tab) for more information.  
Fees are refundable only in the event the speaker cancels 
his/her appearance.  Questions may be directed to the 
Programs team via email to programs@qgplano.org. 
Hours:  Setup @ 8:30am; Class @ 9:00 am – 3:00 pm 
Location:  Best Little Retreat Center in Texas, 7989 Beltline 

Road #168, Dallas, TX  75248. If an alternate location is 
used for a particular workshop, it will be specified on 
the Programs page of the Guild website. 

NAME:     

ADDRESS:    

CITY AND ZIP:     

PHONE: (H)    (C)    

EMAIL:     

Instructor Class Day Date 

    

    

    

    

    

    

Supply lists may be printed from the website.  Your cell phone number and email are 
particularly important so we can reach you in the event of last minute changes. 
TOTAL AMOUNT ENCLOSED:     
Bring completed form and payment to a meeting or mail it to:  Sharon Schenke 
 3000 Jeremes Landing 
 Plano, TX 75075 

http://www.qgplano.org/
mailto:programs@qgplano.org

